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ST. PATRICK’S PRIMARY SCHOOL

12, Ballymacbredan Rd., Magheralin, Craigavon, BT67 OQU

Tel no – 028 3834 1400    Fax no – 028 3834 7376

Email: info@stpatricks.magheralin.ni.sch.uk

Principal: Mrs. M. McGrath. BA(QTS), PQHSH, DipPD. 

24th June 2020
Dear Parent,

We appreciate that many parents throughout Northern Ireland have concerns about how their child/ren will return to school in the next academic year and that DE guidance has caused concern and confusion for many. 

School management are continuing to explore all options available to get as many children back to school as is possible. Guidance and procedures are continually under review and it is our desire to keep you as informed as we can, in the current circumstances. 
Please note the following information, which relates to new procedures in school as a result of the ongoing Covid19 pandemic. These measures will be in place to reduce the risk of infection of Covid19 as far as we can. They are listed below;
- Due to social distancing measures currently in place we ask, that at the point of school return, adults maintain social distancing measures of 2metres distance (or the DE/PHA guidance at that point).

- Drop off points will be made clearer to children and their parents, closer to the school year re-opening. We aim to have a one-way system in place around the school building to support safe movement.

- Adults should only enter the building, if an appointment has been made, and only via the main school door.

- Children are currently asked Not to bring a school bag into school. We will provide each child with their personal set of stationery requirements, which will remain in school.
- Children are asked to bring healthy breaks and packed lunches to school in disposable packaging, which they will eat in their classroom ‘bubble’. If you are providing a spoon this must also be disposable. Please remember that we are a Nut Free school. Children in receipt of Free School Meals will be contacted directly about their provision.
- Pupils must bring their own labelled, water bottle to school, preferably disposable, as water stations will be unavailable.

- Please do not send any birthday cakes, buns etc. to school. These cannot be distributed to the children.

- All children should wear the school PE uniform. It is advised, if possible, that this should be a fresh uniform daily. Our uniform is available from JNR Clothing in North Street, Lurgan.  Recommended footwear for this school year is Velcro strapped trainers if children are unable to tie their own lace.
- We ask that you continue to speak to your child about the importance of regular handwashing, as this will be promoted in school. We also ask that you reinforce the ‘Catch it, Bin it, Kill it’ message with your child. Sanitising stations and regular handwashing routines will be established as very regular class practice.
- Classrooms will be sanitised at the end of each day with a deep clean planned weekly.

- Due to the requirement of children being kept in their own class/group bubble, we currently are unable to operate Breakfast and After School as per Education Authority advice. If this advice changes, we will inform you at the earliest opportunity.

We appreciate that in some circumstances, if your child has medical needs or someone in the family home has a medical condition, that you will have additional concerns. If, for these reasons, you feel that your child cannot return to school once we re-open, please contact the school. We aim to be able to put support in place for your child.
It is anticipated that if Northern Ireland can navigate this summer period with continually reducing new Covid19 cases, advice will again change. We will update this information if or when further advice is given to schools.
We thank you for your continued support.
Mrs McGrath                                   

Principal                                           

